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December 19, 2022

 
Via Email 
Christopher Carthy, Chairman 
Town of North Castle 
Planning Board 
17 Bedford Road 
Armonk, NY 10504 
 
  Re: Maddd Madonna Armonk LLC 
   Subdivision/Site Plan Application 
   3 North Castle Drive (108.03-1-62.1) 
 
 
Honorable Chairman and Members of the Planning Board: 
 
  This firm, together with Alfonzetti Engineering, P.C. and IQ Landscape Architects, 
represents Maddd Madonna Armonk LLC (“Maddd” or “Applicant”), owner of the property 
located at 3 North Castle Drive (“Property”).  As you will recall, we last appeared before your 
Board on December 12, 2022.  At that meeting, we discussed several items, including the roadway 
width necessary to comply with State Fire Code Requirements, floor area ratio (“FAR”) of the 
hotel, and FAR of the townhouse development.   
 

In connection with that discussion, we have prepared a layout plan showing a 
roadway width of twenty-six (26) feet, which is compliant with State requirements.  Please note 
that some of the proposed turning radii are less than required by Town standards and will require 
a waiver from your Board. 

 
With respect to the hotel and townhouse FAR, we have updated our zoning 

compliance chart on the enclosed layout plans.  As shown on the plans, the maximum permissible 
FAR in the OBH zoning district is 0.2.  The proposed hotel complies with this standard.  With 
respect to the townhouses, the maximum permitted FAR in the R-MF-SCH zoning district is 0.3.  
With 72 townhouse units at 3,200 s.f. each, a 2,616 s.f. pool house, and a 400 s.f. pump house, the 
total FAR for the proposed townhouse development is 0.299, which is compliant with maximum 
permitted FAR in the R-MF-SCH district.  
 
  In support of this application, the following plans are enclosed herewith: 
 

1. Layout Plan 1, prepared by Alfonzetti Engineering, P.C. dated May 9, 2022, last revised 
December 19, 2022; and  
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2. Layout Plan 2, prepared by Alfonzetti Engineering, P.C. dated May, 2022, last revised 
December 19, 2022. 

              
We look forward to continuing our discussion of the Eagle Ridge project with your 

Board at its January 17, 2023 meeting. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
        Very truly yours, 
 

          
        Kory Salomone 

         
 
cc:  Adam Kaufman, AICP 
       Roland Baroni, Esq. 
       John Kellard, P.E. 
       Client 
       Patrick Cleary, AICP, CEP, PP, LEED AP, CNU-A 
       Ralph Alfonzetti, P.E. 
       John Imbiano 
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